
NEWSLETTER 
Term 3 Week 7 
Friday 4 Sept  2020  

 

Animals… 

 

This term we have been thinking about the animals of the 

bible… well some of them any way! 

So last week I did a bit or research and discovered that there 

are evidently over 8,000,000 different species of animals in the 

world.  I reckon that’s pretty amazing. 

I posed the question to our staff, ‘What’s your favourite 

animal and what do you think God was trying to tell us when 

he created it?’ 

For some it was the Eagle because of its strength and others it 

was the penguin because of the way they live in groups.  

So…what’s your favourite animal? And what can you learn 

from it? 

 

 

Daryl 

 

 

 
 

What’s on in Term 3 
 

Week 7 

Concert Week (F-3)  

Fri 4 Sept  - Student Free Day  

 

Week 8  

Mon 7 Sept - Assembly  

Thurs 10 Sept - Yr 1 Excursion  

Fri 11 Sept  - Clix with Mr Jones  

7pm Movie Night  

 

Week 9  

Mon 14  Sept  - Cheeseburger  

Lunch 

Tues to Fri  - Scholastic Book Fair  

 

Week 10 

Thurs & Fri  - Year 2 camp 

Weds to Fri  - Year 5 camp and 

aquatics  

Fri 25 Sept- end Term 3  

 

2020 Term Dates 

Term 3: Monday 20 July to  

Friday 25 September   

Term 4:  Monday 12 October to 

Wednesday 9 December  

 

2021 Term Dates 

Term 1:  Weds 27 Jan to Fri 9 April 

Term 2:  Tues 27 April to Fri 25 June 

Term 3:  Mon 19 July to Fri 24 Sept 

Term 4: Mon 11 Oct to Wed 8 Dec  

 

COMMUNICATION  

We will continue to just email the 

NEWSLETTER to families every 

fortnight instead of providing the 

printed copy.   

 

Please remember to read the 

School Newsletters, Monday 

Emails and other 

correspondence from teachers 

to keep updated on what is 

happening at Immanuel.   

 

Other information can be found 

on the   

• SCHOOL WEBSITE 

http://www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/ 

• FACEBOOK  

https://www.facebook.com/
ImmanuelGawler/   

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 Facebook: www.facebook.com/ImmanuelGawler  

http://www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/ImmanuelGawler/
https://www.facebook.com/ImmanuelGawler/
http://www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/ImmanuelGawler/


 

 

 

Scholastic Book Club 

Issue 6  catalogue orders are 

due back by Tues 8 Sept 

 

Scholastic Book Fair  

Term 3 week 9  

Tuesday 15 to Fri 18 Sept.   

 

Subway Lunches 

Orders in by Wednesday 

For Lunch on Fridays   

 

Worship and Praise  

These will be held on Friday for 

students to meet all together, 

however parents cannot 

attend (for the moment).   

We will video and email the 

link to families each week so 

you can view from home.   

 

Friday 28 August  

Worship was presented by  

Year 4 Mr Jones and a copy of 

the video sent home   

 

Friday 11 September  

Worship will be presented by 

Mr Boesch 

 

Junior Youth (for Yr 4,5,6’s) 

We will let you know when  

this can resume  

 

Gawler Lutheran Church  

Sunday Family Worship is held 

at Immanuel School in Taikondi  

at 10.30am every Sunday.   

All families are welcome to join 

in.  Please arrive from 10am to 

sign in and find a seat.   

 

 

OPEN DAYS @ IMMANUEL  

IN TERM 4  

Sunday 8 November  

2pm tour with the Principal 

 

Thursday 12 November  

9.30am tour with the Principal 

 

This is for new families looking 

to enrol at Immanuel.   

We still have positions 

available for 2021 and taking 

applications for 2022 and 

beyond.   

Page 2      

 

 

“HAPPY FATHER’S DAY”  

 

Immanuel School wishes all our dads, grandpas and special friends a very  

“Happy Father’s Day” on Sunday 6 September.    Have a lovely day with your family.  

 

We hope you enjoy your gifts….. here is a sneak peak of what our students have 

been preparing.   

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  ~ IS COMING TO IMMANUEL  

 

Lots of books, games, novelty items for sale.  

Students and parents can browse and purchase during the following times. 

When:  Term 3 Week 9  

Tuesday       15/9     8.00am to 9.00am 

Wednesday      16/9     3.15pm to 4.30pm 

Thursday 17/9     8.00am to 9.00am 

Friday  18/9     3.15pm to 4.30pm  

 

Where:  Taikondi  

 

Wish Lists  

Each class will have an opportunity 

to visit the Book Fair during their  

class lesson time and compile a wish 

list, then bring in some money to go 

shopping at the above opening 

times.    

 

Cash or card can be used.    



 

  

Uniform Shop  

• Open Monday morning 

8.30 - 9.15am and Friday 

afternoon  3.00 – 3.45pm  

(or by appointment) 

 

Second hand Uniform Stall   

• Open Tuesday morning 

at 8.45 to 9.15am;   

Wednesday afternoon 

3pm to 3.45pm and 

Thursday afternoon by 

request  

 

2019 Year Book Aspire 

We have some extra copies 

of this book for sale from the 

office for $10 / copy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE OPEN DOOR CHRISTIAN 

BOOKSHOP GAWLER  

Father's Day 6 September  

Come and select from a 

range of Christian Cards, 

Gifts, Bibles, DVDs & Books. 

 

Aug-Sept *Super-Special 

Clearance sale*  

Large fold-up pamphlets 

reduced to $2 each - for 

information / study.   Many 

interesting topics including 

Noah's Ark, What's so great 

about Heaven, Spirituality & 

Truth. 

 

Trading hours: 

Monday closed,  

Tuesday-Friday 10am - 4pm   

Saturday 10am - 1pm 

 

Shop 5, Gawler Arcade,  

126 Murray St, Gawler.  

Enquiries welcome.  

Ph 85221677  

Email:  

opendoorbook@gmail.com 

FB:  www.facebook.com/

opendoorcommunity 

bookshop 
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P&F UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

MOVIE NIGHT “TOY STORY 4” 
Friday 11 September 2020  

Arrive from 6.30pm 

Movie starts at 7.00pm  

 

Registration forms have been sent home or 

can be found on our website.   

 

Drinks, popcorn, freddo frogs, fruit boxes 

available to preorder.   

 

Please RSVP by Weds 9 Sept  

 

For all students and their families!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHEESEBURGER LUNCH  
 

Monday 14 September   

 

Cheeseburger $5 

Add an Apple Juice for $1 

 

Orders need to be returned by Thursday 10 Sept.   

 

 

 

FAMILY PHOTO FUNDRAISER  
 

Are you wanting a new family photo?  

 

P&F have arranged for photographer  

Rachael Anne (a school parent) to take 

your photo for only $20 and this includes an 

8x10” print.   

 

Money will be donated back to Immanuel. 

Further prints can be ordered with Rachael 

Anne Photography on the day.   

 

Dates are:   

Saturday 7th November   

Sunday 8th November  

 

Times:   9am to 1pm  

 

Photo Venue:  Dead Mans Pass Gawler.   

 

To book a photo session please ring Rachel 

direct on  0413 488 920 or contact the 

school office to register your interest.   

mailto:opendoorbook@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/opendoorcommunitybookshop
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Worship and Praise - Friday 18 September 

 
Mrs Eckermann is presenting W&P in term 3 week 9 and will have a special guest with her.     It is 

Andrew McDonough who is the author and illustrator of  “Cecil the Lost Sheep” and many more 

books.  Andrew will tell lots of stories, do lots of drawing and we will have loads of fun!  

 

There is an opportunity for students to purchase any of his books – they are all $10 each.   

Books need to be pre-ordered so that there can be sufficient stock.   Andrew will personally sign 

them too.   

 

To purchase please return this form with your name, class teacher, circle your book choice and bring along $10 by 

Friday 11 September.  (No late orders.)  Please give to your teacher or the front office.   

This form will be sent home to students on Monday to fill in and return.  

 

For more information about Andrew McDonough please go to his website  www.lostsheep.com.au 

 
 
 
 

NAME:     __________________________________________ 

CLASS:    __________________________________________ 

To order a book, please circle your choice/s below and return this form to the office 

with your money.  Books are $10 each.   

http://www.lostsheep.com.au


 

iGOSH REMINDERS   
 

Term 3 Sept/Oct school 

holiday planner  

 

iGOSH is available from: 

Monday 28th September 

 to Friday 9 October  

(but excludes the Public 

Holiday on Mon 5 Oct).   

 

The schedule was sent home 

and can be found on the 

website.   

 

Bookings can now be made 

up until Friday 18 September 

at 2pm.  

 

We have decided to offer 2 

excursions these holidays, but 

these may change 

depending on the current 

situation and if restrictions 

change. 

 

Last vac care fees will need 

to be paid before you can 

access this holiday time care 

and accounts are not to be 

over $500.  Your prompt 

payment of your account is 

appreciated 

 

Shoe Boxes needed 

In a few weeks we have 

planned an activity for the 

children, making habitats.  

We are in need of some shoe 

boxes. If you have any you 

would like to get rid of please 

drop them at iGOSH or at the 

front office. 

 

Term 4 finishes on Weds 9 

December.   

iGOSH will be available from 

Thursday 10 Dec through to 

Friday 18 Dec 2020.   

Then closed for Christmas 

and New Year.  

Reopening on Monday 4 

January 2021.    

 

To book go to 

www.carebookings.com.au – 

enter the code KTQQ3. 

 

Other information on iGOSH 

can be found on the schools 

website at http://

www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/students/

igosh-out-of-school-hours-

care- 
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Year 4 “Action Afternoon” Stall 

 

Every Friday the Year 4 classes have an “Action Afternoon”.   

 

Last week they held an afternoon stall selling brownies, lemon 

cake, face biscuits and fruit kebabs.   

 

$134 was made and this will go towards 

purchasing  

some vortexes 

and dodge balls.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jelly Bean Jar  
There were lots of guesses.   $61 was raised. 

 

The correct number was 174. 

Congratulations to Torah H (Fn) who guessed 173.   

 

She will be presented with the jar of jelly beans at  

Assembly next Monday.    

Daffodil Day - Friday 28 August - Casual Day  
 

We raised an amazing $491.00 

 

This is a huge amount.  Thank you to everyone 

who dressed up in yellow and contributed.   

 

Money will be donated to the cancer council.   

CELEBRATING SSO WEEK 2020  
 

Last week was National School Services Officers Week.   

 

Our Lutheran School Officers and support staff were acknowledged and thanked for 

their tremendous work and commitment at Immanuel, whether it be in the classroom, in 

the office or driving the bus.    

 

Local member Tony Piccolo visited 

Immanuel for a morning tea on Thursday 

and presented our LSO’s  with  certificates 

of appreciation and acknowledged their 

contribution to the development and well 

being of the students at the school. 

 

Thank you to:   Sara, JennyJS, Jenny R,  

Lee-anne, Sandra, Emma, Joanne Mc, 

Jennifer M, Joanne H, Sally, Keith and 

Karren.  

http://www.carebookings.com.au/
http://www.ilsg.sa.edu.au/students/igosh-out-of-school-hours-care-
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PANCAKE BREKKY DAY 
 

Thanks to the volunteers of Gawler Lutheran Church and Emma Lange for organising the MOT Pancake 

Brekky last Tuesday 25 August.    About 500 pancakes were served and enjoyed.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISCO - Friday 28 August  

 

Thank you to Lauren and her team of P&F 

volunteer helpers for planning the Disco 

last Friday.   

 

Over half of our students attended, this 

must mean everyone likes to dance, listen 

to music and enjoy the games.   

 

Thanks Mr Cochrane for being the MC. 

 

Thanks Mr Platten for being the DJ.   

 

 

 

 



Primary Years Program Term 3 
 

PYP Exhibition 
 

Students in Year 6 have begun work on their PYP Exhibition.   

 

The Exhibition is the culmination of learning from 

students’ entire time in the program and is 

designed to showcase their knowledge, 

understanding, skills and attitudes, along with their 

ability to take action on issues.  The Exhibition will be 

based around the theme of Sharing the planet, with 

a focus this year on looking toward the year 2040.  

This focus is based on the book and movie, 2040 by 

Damon Gameau, which students spent some time 

looking at this week.  They began with some 

discussion and brainstorming around global issues 

which will potentially impact what the world will 

look like in 2040, and they have also started work on 

art pieces based around their initial thinking about 

these issues. 

 

The PYP Exhibition will be different this year to 

previous years’ exhibitions, due to the challenges 

we face as a result of COVID-19.  We will keep 

parents and members of the community updated 

about plans for Exhibition and just what format will 

be involved. 
 

 

What’s cooking this week in SAKG? 
 

In this weeks SAKG lesson, the Year 5 students were 

introduced to knife skills.     

Listed are some basic rules:  

• Only use a knife if you have been asked to or if you 

have asked permission.  

• Always hold a knife by the handle, never by the 

blade.  

• Never point a knife towards a person, including 

yourself. 

• Always use a chopping board.  

• Grip the knife handle firmly with your hand.  

• Form your other hand into a bear’s claw. Keep 

your fingernails out of view; don’t 

forget to tuck in your thumb!  

• Use your knuckles as a guide. 

• NEVER put a knife into a sink of 

water.  

• Always carry a knife with your arm 

by your side and the knife’s blade 

pointing towards the floor.   

 

The meal prepared for the day was  

Vietnamese cold rolls!  



PEACEFUL KIDS PROGRAM     

 

The 'Peaceful Kids' program is a Mindfulness and Positive Psychology based program to lessen anxiety and 

stress and increase resilience in children from Prep through to Year 12.  This program helps children to build 

their emotional resilience so they are better equipped to deal with the day to day stresses that life brings 

them.    

 

Andrea White is the facilitator and hosted this program last year at Immanuel in term 3 and 4.  

  

We are again advertising to Immanuel families this 8 week course which will be held at Immanuel in term 4 

2020 or in term 1 2021.   If you have an interest in the program for your child, please contact the school office 

for more details or register your interest direct to Andrea White as per the contact details below.   

 

The 8 week course is at a cost as per the Peaceful Kids website: 

 https://www.togetherwemakeadifference.com.au/peacefulkids    and payable direct to Andrea.   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.togetherwemakeadifference.com.au/peacefulkids


 

CONCERT with the Foundations - “Chicken Licken” 



 

CONCERT with the Year 1’s - “Three Billy Goat’s Gruff” 



 

CONCERT with the Year 2/3’s - “Bee Musical” 



MAYORS CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION 2020 

 

The annual Town of Gawler Mayor’s Christmas Card Competition is now open to Primary School students 

from Reception to Year 5 who live or attend a school within the Town of Gawler. 

 

The Competition runs annually, and this year will close Friday 25 September 2020. 

 

First, second and third prizes are awarded to students from each of the three categories below, based on 

the student’s year level at the time of entry. 

Category 1 - Reception & Year 1 

Category 2 - Year 2 & 3 

Category 3 - Year 4 & 5 

 

First Prize:  $100 Gawler Bookshop voucher 

Second Prize:  $75 Gawler Bookshop voucher 

Third Prize:  $50 Gawler Bookshop voucher 

 

The winning entries from each category are printed onto Christmas Cards with the student’s name, year 

and school printed on the inside of the card.   

Entries will be displayed at Council sites and in the main street of Gawler throughout the Christmas season. 

Winning entrants, their parents/care givers and school representative were are invited to a Mayoral Awards 

Ceremony to receive their prize. 

For more information contact the Youth Development Officer on at youth@gawler.sa.gov.au or 8522 9295. 

 

The Entry Form will be sent home to Immanuel Students next week.   
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